
FROM THE PRINCIPAL     No.21 Tuesday 21st November 2017 

Dear Parents, Students & School Community, 
 

Lap-a-thon – fancy dress day 
A notice was sent home on the 3rd of November to  
encourage students raise funds for the whole school  
lap-a-thon. Students may seek sponsorship from their 
family, friends or neighbours for the amount of laps they 
run/walk on Friday 24th November. Money raised from the 
day will contribute to the installation of a tan running 
track around the school oval. Prizes will be allocated to 
the class who raises the most funds, best dressed and 
highest earner for each grade level. The PACC will also 
provide a Zooper Dooper on the day for all participants.  
Schedule: Prep – 2 from 9:15am and Yr. 3-6 from 10am 

 
Soccer Goals 
Our new soccer goals have been installed and have proved to be a focal 
point for students at recess and lunchtime break.  
 
Once again I would like to thank our PACC and students for the funds 
they raised to assist in purchasing the goals. 
 

Planning for 2018 
To assist in planning for the 2018 school year, we would like parents to inform the school in 
writing if they are moving their child to a new school. This includes families that are moving 
interstate. A letter or email can be addressed to Mr. Mallett and include information about 
where their new school setting will be.  
 
PACC News 
The next PACC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 22nd November at 2:30pm in the  
staffroom. 
 
CLARINDA PRIMARY SCHOOL ESSENTIAL STUDENT COSTS 2018 
Recently in the mail you would have received your essential education costs 2018 tax invoice 
and explanatory notes. 
For 2018 we are introducing a sliding scale of costs; 
 

♦ First Child:                                          $350.00   ($87.50 per term )                                            
♦ Second Child:                                      $320.00  ($82.50 per term) 
♦ Third and subsequent child/children:  $300.00 ($75.00 per term) 

 

Due to an administration error please disregard page 4 of the documents as it has been sent 
out in error.  Please accept my apologies for any confusion caused. 

 
Continued page 2 
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LAST DAY OF TERM 4 
 

FRIDAY 19 December 2014 
12.00 ASSEMBLY  
1.00 DISMISSAL 

 
Have a safe and happy holiday. 

2017 ESSENTIAL STUDENT LEARNING ITEMS PAYMENT 

 

TERM TWO IS DUE NOW—$87.50 

 

Payments can be made to the office or by direct deposit in to the school account: 
 

Commonwealth Bank—BSB:  063-126  Account:  1006 1911 

 

Please add your family name and fees in the description field 

Reporting against the Victorian Curriculum F-10 achievement standards 

LEARNING AREAS 
English, Mathematics and Science 
Schools report student achievement against the achievement standards indicating the level 
of attainment reached by each student and the age expected level of attainment for every 
student in every year.  
For English and Mathematics schools report student achievement, twice a year, in English 
against the modes and in Mathematics against the strands.  
For Science schools report student achievement, at least once a year, commencing in Year 3 
or earlier if this is part of the teaching and learning program.  
Health and Physical Education 
For Physical Education schools report student achievement twice a year, against the 
achievement standards. Health is reported on whenever it is taught within the two year 
band of schooling, in accordance with the whole-school teaching and learning plan. 

YEAR LEVELS 
Years Foundation to 2 
Schools report student achievement against the achievement standards in English,  
Mathematics, Health and Physical Education, The Arts and Personal and Social Capability. 
The focus at the Foundation stage is on these five curriculum areas however if schools 
choose to teach other curriculum areas then these should be reported against also. 
Years 3 to 6 
Schools report student achievement against the achievement standards in English,  
Mathematics and Physical Education twice a year; and Science at least once a year.  
Other curriculum areas are reported during each two year band of schooling, in accordance 
with the whole school teaching and learning plan. 
 
 

See you around the school, 
Robbie Mallett 

    

 

Parent And Community Club (PACC) 
 

Coffee and cake meetingCoffee and cake meetingCoffee and cake meetingCoffee and cake meeting    

    

Wednesday 22 November 2017 
@ 2.30pm in the staffroom 

 

 
Come along and help us plan our activities for the students 

for the rest of this term and the start of next year. 
 

(Pre school children welcome) 

SCHOOL COUNCIL  and  
SUB COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

 
Wednesday 22 November 

6.00 Education sub committee 
 

Tuesday 28 November 
5.00 Finance sub committee 



 
 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 4 
 

FRIDAY 19 December 2014 
12.00 ASSEMBLY  
1.00 DISMISSAL 

 
Have a safe and happy holiday. 

2017 ESSENTIAL STUDENT LEARNING ITEMS PAYMENT 

 

TERM TWO IS DUE NOW—$87.50 

 

Payments can be made to the office or by direct deposit in to the school account: 
 

Commonwealth Bank—BSB:  063-126  Account:  1006 1911 

 

Please add your family name and fees in the description field 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

Book club news!Book club news!Book club news!Book club news!    
Books make wonderful Christmas presents!  

 

Don't miss out on the special offers in this last  

Book club for the year. 
 

Please return orders and correct money to school by 

Monday 4th December with your  child's name and 

grade clearly written on the order form. 

 

The books will be sent home before the end of the term. 

 

Carol McKinley 

Choir members:Choir members:Choir members:Choir members:    

PLEASE RETURN YOUR CHOIR EXCURSION NOTICE TOMORROW.PLEASE RETURN YOUR CHOIR EXCURSION NOTICE TOMORROW.PLEASE RETURN YOUR CHOIR EXCURSION NOTICE TOMORROW.PLEASE RETURN YOUR CHOIR EXCURSION NOTICE TOMORROW.    

Term 4— 9th October to  Friday 22 December 2017 

November Wednesday 22 2.30 Parent Club (PACC)  
meeting in the staffroom 

  6.00—Education sub  
committee meeting 

 Thursday 23 Year 3 & 4 sport Gala Day 

 Friday 24 Lap-a-thon & fancy dress day 

 Tuesday 28 5.00—School Council Finance 
meeting 

 Thursday 30 9.00 to 10.30 Years Prep, 1 & 
2 Athletics Carnival 

December Friday 1 Prep 2018 Transition Day 3 

  Incursion Years 3 & 4— 
Feathers, Fur or Leaves 

 Tuesday 5 6.30—Buildings & Grounds 
meeting 

  7.00—School council 

 Wednesday 6 Choir performance excursion—
all day 

 Thursday 7 Choir evening performance at 
Bunnings South Oakleigh 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWSOUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE NEWS    
 

The children have created some beautiful 
art work which is on display in the hall.  
 
Ann's Art Program has uncovered some  
hidden talents among our children! 
 
Please ensure you keep us up to date with 
any changes to your contact details. 

 
Lesley, Ann, Maxine, Rita & Axelle  
OSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAMOSHC ACTIVITY PROGRAM    

November  

Monday 20 Games outside / in hall 

Tuesday 21 Dress Ups 

Wednesday 22 Art with Ann 

Thursday 23 Let’s go to the veggie garden 

Friday 24 Cubby houses 

WEEKEND 

Monday 27 Smartie bingo 

Tuesday 28 Cooking with Les 

Wednesday 29 Art with Ann 

Thursday 30 Dodge ball 

Friday 1 Fun on the oval 

REMEMBER YOUR HAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR HAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR HAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAYREMEMBER YOUR HAT FOR OUTSIDE PLAY    

December 

 
SCHOOL COUNCIL  and  

SUB COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
    

 

Tuesday 5 December 
 

6.30 - Buildings & grounds 

7.00 — School council 
 

 
TERM DATES FOR 2018 

 
Term 1—Wednesday 31 January – Thursday 29 March  

 
Wednesday 31 January   Grades 1-6 commence  
Monday 5 February        Preps commence 

 
Term 2—Monday 16 April - Friday 29 June 

 
Term 3—Monday 16 July – Friday 21 September 

 
Term 4—Monday 8 October - Friday 21 December 



FOOD FOR FAMILIES APPEALFOOD FOR FAMILIES APPEALFOOD FOR FAMILIES APPEALFOOD FOR FAMILIES APPEAL    
For the past two years, our school has assisted the Wesley Mission by  
collecting items for their Christmas appeal.  Last year we were over-
whelmed with the wonderful response from our school community – we 
collected eight large boxes of items.   
So we have registered for the Food for Families appeal again.   
 

Wesley Mission Victoria recently joined together with Uniting Care agencies 
from across Victoria and Tasmania in order to have a greater impact. They are 
continuing to stand beside individuals, families and communities who rely on 
them for support at Christmas time and throughout the year. 
 

This very worthwhile appeal helps families who are struggling with the cost 
of living by providing nutritious food and household essentials throughout 
the year.   
 

We are asking families to send to school an item of non-perishable food or 
toiletries, and we will organise for it to be collected and distributed to needy families.  
Please send your donation by Friday 8th December. 
 

If you can’t decide what to send to school for the appeal, see the shopping list below. 
 Thank you for your help. 

Kerry Candy 



Language Corner News 
 

The students in grade 3/4 have been learning about occupations in the  
circus.  They examined the roles of each occupation within the circus and 
then used this information to design a class ‘Who am I?’ book based on their 
learning.                                                   Meny Zapantis & Rosey Xenofontos 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



In After School Greek the students from Foundation to Grade 6, have been learning 
about traditional Greek food.  They have explored different recipes and have had the 
opportunity to create these recipes and taste them within the classroom environment.  
They have also used a number of different mediums to demonstrate what they have 
learnt.                                                                    Meny Zapantis & Rosey Xenofontos 







LOCAL ADVERTISING 

Thank you for a great year of 
School Banking. 

 
We would like to thank all of our students who 
have participated in the CommBank School  
Banking program this year.  
 

Our final School Banking day for 2017 will be 
Tuesday 19th December.   
 

If your child is eligible to order a reward item 
please ensure that the reward coupon is completed 
and returned by Tuesday 19th December 2017.   
Any tokens that have not been redeemed this year 
can be used in 2018. 


